## **Dormers Wells High School**

MATHS AND COMPUTING SPECIALIST SCHOOL

Headteacher: Ms R. Walsh B.A.Hons M.Sc.

Dormers Wells Lane, Southall, Middlesex, UB1 3HZ

Tel: 0208 566 6446 Fax: 0208 813 2411

Email: jrana@dwhs.co.uk

23rd March 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope that you are well. As you will be aware the Government are expecting all external examinations to run as planned this summer. Exam boards have issued topic lists for these examinations to support students with their revision.

In the highly unlikely event that external examinations are not able to run in the summer the Government have outlined that they expect schools to assess students on three separate occasions so that Teacher Assessed Grades (TAGs) can be produced as a final result instead. Year 11 students have already been assessed in two rounds of PPEs, in November and February and these grades will contribute towards the final grade in the subject if this is required.

If a third set of PPEs is needed, then they will take place from mid-May using the same topic lists that have been issued for the external examinations. We will issue a timetable nearer the time for these PPEs, but it is important to stress that the third set of PPEs will only take place if the Government make the decision to cancel external examinations. We still expect students to sit their public examinations in the summer as was the case prior to the Covid pandemic.

If you have any questions regarding this, please contact me via the school.

Yours faithfully,

Mr D. Fenlon

Deputy Headteacher































